

This document is classified as **Clear** in accordance with the Panel Information Policy. Recipients can distribute this information to the world, there is no limit on disclosure. Information may be shared without restriction subject to copyright.

Technical Architecture and Business Architecture Sub-Committee (TABASC) Meeting 118 Headlines on 02 October 2025

The following items were discussed:

- SECAS presented the outstanding actions and draft minutes. The TABASC **AGREED** the minutes, **NOTED** the updates, and **AGREED** to close the actions marked 'propose to close'. (**GREEN & AMBER**)
- SECAS provided updates on the 4G HAN Diagnostics High-Level Requirements, and the DCC presented an update on the 4G HAN monitoring and Diagnostic Feasibility. An example HAN health report had been produced based on previous discussions, and the TABASC requested further examples of both high-level and detailed reports. The TABASC discussed the need for a modification to SEC Appendix AH, and the DCC noted a preference for the modification request to be raised by Industry. The TABASC **AGREED** the High-Level Requirements and **NOTED** the updates. (**GREEN**)
- The DCC presented a Data Service Provider (DSP) Update on the DCC Connect Low-Level Designs, and asked for Members to feedback on the DSP Project Initiation Document (PID) V2.1 by 9 October 2025. The TABASC **NOTED** the update. (**GREEN / AMBER**)
- The DCC presented the Major Incidents Quarterly Update, and the TABASC raised concern around the increase in FOC incidents, requesting a weekly update until the issue is resolved. The DCC presented an update on the TABASC review of the runbook for ECoS Business Continuity and Disaster Recovery (BCDR) test, which was requested by the OPSG. The TABASC **NOTED** the update and **AGREED** to feedback to the OPSG as requested. (**GREEN**)
- The DCC presented an update on DP294 and the request for six additional Change Windows during the Summer months. The TABASC raised concern that members were unable to give support for contents of the release slots and as such were unable to support the modification and recommended that DCC follow the SEC process to request additional downtime. The TABASC **NOTED** the update. (**GREEN**)
- Alt HAN presented an update on the risk of HAN performance failing to meet expected coverage, and its proposed next steps. An overview of the Crowded Meter Room progress was provided, noting that Alt HAN is currently investigating alternative processes to address the attrition rate challenges. The TABASC **AGREED** that the risk is still present and **NOTED** the update. (**AMBER**)

- The DCC presented an update on Future Service Manager (FSM) migration and cutover, and explained the technical principles followed during this process. The DCC proposed to return to TABASC with a more detailed view of the FSM Migration Approach, and the TABASC **NOTED** the update. (**GREEN**)
- The DCC presented their monthly update, and the TABASC **NOTED** the update. (**GREEN**)
- SECAS presented an update on TABASC risks, and the TABASC **NOTED** the update. (**AMBER**)
- SECAS presented an update on MP304 'Scheduling Services for SMETS1 Devices', and explained the proposed solution. The TABASC provided feedback on the proposal, and noted the need for further information before providing a view. The TABASC **NOTED** the update. (**CLEAR**)
- SECAS presented an update on MP301 'Review of additional registration data (Gas Transporters)' and explained the proposed solution. The TABASC discussed the impacts of Gas Network Parties leaving the SEC and **NOTED** the update. (**CLEAR**)
- The SSES Programme update was deferred due to the presenter being unable to attend.
- SECAS provided an update on the Virtual WAN (VWAN) Consultation ahead of the soft launch in January 2026. The TABASC provided feedback and **NOTED** the update. (**GREEN**)
- There were two items of other business:
 - SECAS informed Members of upcoming TABASC elections, for those whose terms expire in November 2025.
 - The DCC updated Members on the Manufacturing Pack 2 project, and the TABASC **NOTED** the update.

The Chair then closed the meeting.

Next meeting date: 06 November 2025.